
 

Designated Safeguarding Leads - Mrs K Ashton (Headteacher), Mr D Benson (Deputy Headteacher),  
Mrs R Knowles (SENCO & Early Years Foundation Leader), Safeguarding Governor - Mr T Carter (Chair of Governors - 

tcarter@hendal.wakefield.sch.uk) If you have any concerns regarding the welfare of children you can contact Social Care Direct on 0345 850 3503 

Newsletter Hendal Primary School  
Tel: 01924 259465 

www.hendalprimary.org.uk 

Wednesday 4th July 2018 
 36 Issue 

Class             Class Attendance 

Panthers 90.9% 

Penguins 88.1%  

Dolphins 96.5% 

Koalas 94%  

Zebras 92.7% 

Elephants 96.8% 

Giraffes 92.7% 

Toucans 91.1% 

Puffins 97.6% 

Tigers 96% 

Pandas 95.4% 

(w/e 29/6/18)  94.1% Target = 96% or above 

Class              Star of the Week 

Panthers Cooper Hughes-Johnson 

Penguins Hollie-Mai Bradshaw 

Dolphins Millie Chapman 

Koalas Amelia Archdale 

Zebras Solomon Woodcock 

Elephants Emily O’Shea 

Giraffes Tilly Firth 

Toucans Holly Spence 

Puffins David Goodall 

Tigers Harrison Dews 

Pandas Kara Williams 

OPEN TO VIEW TODAY! 
3.30-5.00 pm 

 

Parents and carers are all welcome 
to come into school and meet their 

child’s teacher, and look at our 
wonderful learning environment.  

No appointment needed.   

Hendal Primary School  
Summer Fair Mega Raffle  

£1.00 per ticket 
 

Remember to return your Mega Raffle tickets for 
a chance to win one of our fabulous prizes.  Tickets 

will also be available at the Fair.  Raffle will be 
drawn at the end of the day. 

Class change over day 
Thursday 5th July 

 

Tomorrow is our class change over 
day where your child will meet their 
new teacher and will spend the 
morning in their new class. 

YEAR 6 INDUCTION DAY - Thursday 5th July 
KETTLETHORPE HIGH SCHOOL 

 

Our Year 6 children are spending the day at 
Kettlethorpe High School on Thursday 5th July where 
they will be experiencing ‘taster’ lessons, meet their 

Form Tutor/Group and have lunch.  They need to 
arrive between 8.30-8.45 am in their Hendal Primary 
School Uniform. Please send your child with £3.00 to 

cover lunch and snacks or a packed lunch.  

Year 6 Leavers Show 
Wednesday 18th July 

 
Year 6 presents:  

“Pirates of the Curry Bean”.   
Two tickets per child will be sent 

home with a letter nearer the time 
to all Year 6 parents.  Spare tickets 
may be available from the School 

Office nearer the time. 

Summer Fair – Friday 6th July 

Our Summer Fair will be held this Friday at 3.00 pm in the school halls.  
Please have a sort out and send into school anything you can for the stalls.  
Please get baking and bring your goodies into school on Friday.   

Summer Fair Cake Raffle – Tickets 20p each 

Harry, Heath and Poppy Roper’s Mum has kindly donated 
a fantastic ’World Cup’ themed cake with the flags of all 
the teams left in the tournament around the side. Tickets 
will be sold in school from tomorrow, at  20p a ticket.  

SAFEGUARDING: 
 

Fortnite:- We would like to share this information with you regarding the very 
popular new ‘Fortnite’ game.  Please refer to the following  link in order to keep 

your children safe online: 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/news/fortnite-all-you-need-know/ 

BIG TODDLE  
Saturday 14th July 

Foundation Stage are taking part 
in the annual Big Toddle at 

Pugneys on Saturday 14th July to 
raise funds for Barnados. 

We will be meeting at  
10.00 am in Pugneys’ car park, 

we would love to see you there.  
Please wear something colourful. 

WAKEFIELD TRINITY 
RUGBY BALL RAFFLE 

The Friends of Hendal will be 
selling raffle tickets for £1 a 
strip, for a chance to win a 

Wakefield Trinity signed 
rugby ball.  There are 2 to 

win!! 
YEAR 1 PIRATE PARTY - THURSDAY 19TH JULY 2018 

As part of their topic on ‘Seaside Adventures’ Year 1 
would like to invite Year 1 parents to a Pirate Party at 

2.30 pm on 19th July.  Children can come to school 
dressed up as a pirate, pirate princess, explorer or in  

non-uniform on this day. 

Friends of Hendal would like 
to say a big “thank you” to 

parents/carers for helping to 
raise £75 by purchasing 

refreshments at Sports Day. 


